
 

 

From the President 

 

I 
t is great to be looking in the rear-view mirror at the COVID 

based restrictions that all of us have had to endure for what has 

seemed like forever.  The pandemic has brought great pain and 

loss to so many around the world including some of our DOAI 

members, and our sympathies and condolences go out to all who 

have been so negatively affected. 

I want to extend a heartfelt “Thank You” to the Florida Sunshin-

ers Chapter and their leadership for hosting an excellent 2022 SE Regional Rally 

where we had nearly 100 Discoverys gathered at Lazydays Campground in Seffner, 

FL.  The entire event came off very smoothly due to the Sunshiners’ careful plan-

ning and attention to detail and the rally was enjoyed by all who participated.  Kerry 

Pinkerton did a great job as he planned and directed the Camp Discovery training 

sessions, and personally led a number of them. 

It was great to see and visit with so many Discovery friends and to meet many of 

our members from the 44 first timer coaches attending the meeting. In my many dis-

cussions with them they all said they were enjoying the rally and learning so much 

about maintaining their coaches. 

During the rally your Board of Directors approved a new non-voting position to the 

board, the National Technical Coordinator for Major Rallies and approved Kerry 

Pinkerton to fill the position.  Congratulations to Kerry.  

In other matters a new DOAI Chapter, Four Corners Discovery Owners, is being 

formed in the Southwest Region.  They have 15 coaches as founding members and 

the new chapter will have been approved by the Board of Directors by the time this 

issue of the Discovery Express is issued. I would encourage all our members in the 

area to join this new chapter.  The chapter president is Van Edelmann and he has 

been assisted by Bruce Plumb the newly elected Regional VP for the Southwest Re-

gion. 

My wife Pat and I are looking forward to the return of our National Rallies with this 

fall’s 2022 National Rally at the Camplex in Gillette, Wyoming, hosted by the 

Northwest Adventurers.  That chapter is one of our smaller chapters in the number 

of members and they will need assistance of other DOAI members, so I encourage  
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From the President Continued 

all of you to register now for the rally and to assist wherever you 

can.  We hope to see many of you there! 

 
 

 Dick Tracy 

 Dick Tracy 
 President 
 Discovery Owners Association International 

 

VP for Development 

S 
pring has sprung and it is time to hit the road 

again for those of you who have been hibernat-

ing somewhere North of I20. For the rest of us 

it is still a great time to hit the road pretty much free 

of Coronavirus concerns. We still must be vigilant, but it appears 

more normality is ahead. 

As you probably know our longtime Membership Coordinator, 

Elaine Holley, passed away almost a year and a half ago. That 

started us on a serious journey of figuring out how to fill her very 

large shoes. As a stop-gap, I began trying to figure out all the 

twists and turns to continue the work she handled so smoothly for 

so long. It was quite a test of figuring out which came first – the 

chicken or the egg. Webmasters Bob and Robert were quite help-

ful in showing me the ropes around our databases. At the same 

time, Robert was engaged in a complete reorganization of the data 

bases so it was absolutely a collaborative effort.  

As is always the case, DOAI volunteers came through and became 

parts of a team effort. Linda Griffith and Le Brightman came for-

ward and agreed to take on this responsibility jointly. The three of 

us spent several months learning the processes involved in main-

taining membership records and all the “side responsibilities” as-

sociated with it. They have proved to be real troopers and rapid 

learners. They have determined how to divide responsibilities and 

are now performing all the regular duties. I am now just an adviser 

and mentor. I want to thank them for taking on these tasks. 

Wishing you safe travels. 

John 

 

mailto:angusg@charter.net
mailto:doaimembership@discoveryowner.com
http://www.discoveryowners.com
http://www.discoveryowners.com/egroup.asp
http://www.discoveryownerr.com/newsletters.asp
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 Secretary 

H 
ello All,  

For your reading pleasure, please see the attached minutes for both the Board of Direc-

tors Meeting and General Membership Meeting from the 2022 SE Region Rally or aka 

Camp Discovery held at Lazy Days in Seffner, Florida. 

 

 

 

 

Dick Tracy, President Russ Baldwin, NE Region VP  
John Ricciardi, Executive VP Glenn Magnuson, NW Region VP  Non-Voting:  
Ron Wacker, Past President Mel Pless, SC Region VP  Linda Griffith, Membership  
John Baker, VP for Development Frank Miller, SE Region VP  Coordinator  
Cindy Welch, Secretary Bruce Plumb, SW Region VP  Jody Bruce, Merchandise  
Linda Culbertson, Treasurer  Coordinator  
Fred Jecks, National Rally Master   Glenda Angus, Newsletter Editor  
Gary Klemmer, NC Region VP   Robert Orr, Webmaster  
  

Officers’ Reports/Questions/Discussions  
President Dick Tracy 

1. Determine quorum present 
2. Call to order- Linda Griffith acting as Secretary as Cindy Welch could not be at the meeting. 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting in Sevierville, TN, approved earlier/no further action required. 

 
Treasury Report: Dick advised that Ricky Keen and Linda Culbertson are working together to affect the 
changeover of Treasurer information and duties. They have experienced some difficulty with Wells Fargo in 
making the transfer.  They expect to accomplish the transfer shortly with Ricky continuing to fill duties in the 
interim.  
 
Discussion regarding possible future site locations for Camp Discovery/SE Region Rally after our contract 
with LazyDays runs out and after our rally on January 23-29, 2023. Discuss this under National Rally Master 
info later on in the meeting.  Contract will be discussed.  
 

Update on status of SW Region chapters. Bruce Plumb, the new SW Region VP, has been and is actively 
working with all the issues here.  

1. New Four Corner chapter under Van Edelmann with about 18 coaches is working on By-Laws to for-
mally form the chapter.   

2. D’Zonas Chapter has folded and closed, lost membership and no one to keep it going.  
3. California Discoverys Chapter closed.  The President who was also the former SW VP sold his coach 

and purchased a non-Discovery coach.  No one was willing to step up to become chapter officers to 
keep it going after many calls and discussions.  

4. All individual members who still own their Discovery are encouraged to remain as DOAI members and 
consider joining another chapter. 
 

(Continued on next page) 

Board of Directors Meeting 
2022 SE Regional Rally 
Friday: February 4, 2022 1:00pm-2:00pm 
Location: TENT 
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Update on status of Frank Miller's effort to establish the on-line tech library for our Discovery coaches.  
Frank reported that REV is working to develop an on-line website for online tech library.  Vintage Coaches 
1997-2000 and coaches 2001-2016 or 2017.  The website is https://revrvparts.com. 
 
Bill Johnson, President of Fleetwood Motorhome Assn and also a DOAI member, gave an update on REV.  
REV is working on build sheets for technical information on our coaches. Go to https://revrvparts.com and 
put in last 7 digits of your coach to get your build sheets. This information should be put on the forum and 
newsletter. 
 
Appointment of Mel Pless as South-Central Vice President.  

1. Seek a motion for BOD to concur with the appointment of Mel Pless to succeed Harry Bruton who 
had to resign from position due to health reasons.   

2. Mel Pless has agreed to take the position over from Harry Bruton.  
3. Motion made from John Ricciardi and seconded by Frank Miller. All in favor and motion carried. 

 
Approval to add the position of Camp Discovery Coordinator as a non-voting member to the Board of Di-
rectors and receive rally reimbursement. Currently this is Kerry Pinkerton.  

1. Camp Discovery is a major DOAI activity and is of substantive importance to the organization.  
2. The coordinator position needs to interact with the BOD at a formal level where he/she can be in-

volved with the overall Board matters as they affect Camp Discovery.   
3. A motion was made by John Ricciardi to name Kerry Pinkerton as National Technical Coordinator 

for Major Rallies.  The motion was Seconded by Glenn Magnuson. Vote was unanimous in favor. 
 
Executive Vice President John Ricciardi – John met with chapter Presidents.  John informed them that we 
would like to see the DOAI website kept up to date. Need chapters to update DOAI website for Officers and 
rallies. 
 

President Dick Tracy- Suggested the Webmaster have assistance by appointing one or two people to review 
and keep the status of information on the website updated and feed changes to our Webmaster.  They 
would also monitor the website for chapters Information.  Chapters need to update their officers and rally 
dates on the DOAI website.  
 
Immediate Past President Ron Wacker - Suggested extending terms of officers to (4) Four, (2) Two-year 
terms. Some discussion ensued but no motion made.  
 
Vice President for Development John Baker /Not Present 
Secretary Cindy Welch/ Not Present 
Treasurer Linda Culbertson/ Not Present 
 

(Continued on next page) 

 

https://revrvparts.com
https://revrvparts.com
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National Rally Master Fred Jecks 
1. Requested approval of the budget for the 2022 National Rally in Gillette, WY. A deposit has already 

been paid.  Fred handed out the proposed Rally Budget. Motion to approve the budget for national 
rally made by John Ricciardi and seconded by Ron Wacker. Motion carried. 

 Also, a discussion was held concerning a request to park members more closely together for Camp 
Discovery. This will be looked into. 

2. Fred wants to discontinue the PayPal option for future SE Region Rallies. Just pay with a check and 
mail it to the registrar. Brief discussion ensued. No motion made. 

3. Blue Ridge Chapter will host the next (2023) Camp Discovery at Lazydays – Arrival date January 30, 
departing February 5, 2023. 

4. Discussion held regarding possible future site locations for Camp Discovery/SE Region Rally after 
our contract with Lazy Days runs out after our rally on January 23-29, 2023.  Many favor continuing 
at Lazydays, no decision made. 

5. National rally site for 2023. Normandy Farms site previously selected has given notice the Rally 
Hall will not be available to use during DOAI National rally days. This is a “Deal Breaker” and we 
will be looking for other locations for our 2023 National Rally. 

 
North Central Region Vice President Gary Klemmer – Introduced himself.  

Northeast Region Vice President Russ Baldwin – Stated concern that there is only a small group of North 
East Region members available for hosting the 2023 National rally.  

Northwest Region Vice President Glenn Magnuson – Discussed upcoming 2022 National rally.  

South Central Region Vice President Mel Pless – Newly appointed to fill term of Harry Bruton.  

Southeast Region Vice President Frank Miller – REV is considering producing a new coach to be called Dis-
covery America.  REV wants to know if DOAI would accept new members for owners of the New Discovery 
America coach?  All agreed that DOAI would accept them.  

Southwest Region Vice President Bruce Plumb  (Not Present)  

Discovery Express Editor Glenda Angus – Calendar year for the Newsletter is Jan-Dec.  March 1st is the 
deadline for articles for next issue.  

Membership Coordinator Linda Griffith – Encourage members to update their address, email and phone 
information with membership coordination.  

Merchandise Coordinator Jody Bruce – Purchased extra Badges for new members. Had $3,100 in sales first 
day of this rally.  Wants to make most all items carried to sell online only. Proceeding to change to online 
sales. Will continue to stock and sell chambray shirts and ball caps at Major Rallies.  

Webmaster Robert Orr (Not Present) -  

Dick Tracy –  
Discussed possible need to identify and appoint one or two members to be coordinators for Web Site con-
tent and keep it updated. There is too much inaccurate or out of date info on the site and since the site is 

(Continued on next page) 



 

 

April 2022 Discovery Express  Page 6 
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the face of DOAI to prospective members and others, it must be kept current. Chapter Presidents asked to 
find and appoint someone in their chapter as web site coordinator for the chapter portion of the general 
DOAI Web site. They are mostly outdated!  
 
Membership Committee – no report 
 
Main Motions   
Appointment of Mel Pless as South Central Vice President. Seek a motion for BOD to concur with the ap-
pointment of Mel Pless to succeed Harry Bruton who had to resign from position due to health reasons. 
Motion made and passed unanimously. 
 
Approval to add the position of Camp Discovery Coordinator as a non-voting director to the Board of Di-
rectors. Currently this is Kerry Pinkerton. This is a major DOAI activity and needs to be involved in BOD at a 
formal level. Motion made and passed unanimously.    

Announcements: Adjournment: Motion to adjourn made by John Ricciardi and Second by Mel Pless. 

 

 

 

 

Dick Tracy, President Glenn Magnuson, NW Region VP  Non-Voting: 
John Ricciardi, Executive VP Mel Pless SC Region VP  Linda Griffith, Membership  
Ron Wacker, Past President Frank Miller, SE Region VP  Coordinator  
John Baker, VP for Development Bruce Plumb, SW Region VP  Jody Bruce, Merchandise  
Cindy Welch, Secretary  Coordinator  
Linda Culbertson, Treasurer  Glenda Angus, Newsletter Editor  
Fred Jecks, National Rally Master  Robert Orr, Webmaster  
Gary Klemmer, NC Region VP   
Russ Baldwin, NE Region VP   
 

Officers’ Reports/Questions/Discussions  
President Dick Tracy 
1. Determine quorum present 
2. Call to order-  
3. Minutes of the previous meeting in Sevierville, TN, approved earlier/no further action required? 
 
Executive Vice President John Ricciardi – no report 

Immediate Past President Ron Wacker – no report 

Vice President for Development John Baker /Not Present 

Secretary Cindy Welch/ Not Here -Duties being covered by Linda Griffith 

 
(Continued on next page) 
( 

General Business Meeting Minutes 
2022 SE Regional Rally/Camp Discovery 
Saturday: February 5, 2022 4:00pm-5:30pm 
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Treasurer Ricky Keen/Linda Culbertson/ Not Present Ricky Keen in the process of being replaced by Linda 

Culberson, the recently elected Treasurer. (Dick presented financial reports for them ) 

National Rally Master Fred Jecks- Remarks on rallies 2022 & 2023 

2022 National Rally will be September 5-11, 2022 at CamPlex in Gillette, Wyoming  

  Rally Fee: $399.00 per coach 

 $335.00 For a Single Person Coach 

 $ 76.00 For an extra person 

Camp Discovery 2023 at Lazy Days will be hosted by Blue Ridge Discoveries. Rally dates are January 30 - 

February 5, 2023 

Rally Fee: $542.82 Per coach 

 $428.03 For Single Person Coach 

 $114.80 For Extra Person 

This includes Camping Fee for Lazy days. 

National Rally for 2023/ a New Location Needed as the previously selected location advised us that 

meeting facilities would not be available for the rally. 

North Central Region Vice President Gary Klemmer- Not present but was here for BOD Mtg   

Northeast Region Vice President Russ Baldwin – no report 

Northwest Region Vice President Glenn Magnuson – hosting the 2022 National Rally 

Two Tours will be held at the Nation Rally in Gillette, WY.  

 Buffalo (Bison) Ranch Tour (travel will be by Car Pool) 

 Sign up online for Wine Tours There will be a 24-person bus wine tour with three (3) tours a day.  

Registration form for this year’s National Rally at Gillette, Wyoming will be published soon. 

 South Central Region Vice President Mel Pless – Mel has been appointed to fill term of Harry Bruton 

Mel is Looking for Guidance on Google Forms and PayPal 

Southeast Region Vice President Frank Miller – no report 

Southwest Region Vice President Bruce Plumb (Not Present) 

Discovery Express Editor Glenda Angus – no report 

 

(Continued on next page) 
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 Membership Coordinator Linda Griffith- Remarks- 

 Please update your Email, Address, Numbers to the Membership so that you will receive the Newsletter, 

Technical Group emails, Chapter Info, Reminders for your Dues and Ballots to Vote. 

 Merchandise Coordinator Jody Bruce- We will be changing to put most of our merchandise items for sale 

through online purchasing.  Future merchandise carried at National and Regional Rallies will be Hats and 

Chambray Shirts.  Information on this change will be in the Discovery Express.   

Webmaster Robert Orr (Not Present) -  

 The board is looking for DOAI members having experience/familiarity with Web Site development and or 

website design. If anyone here has that experience and would be willing to help, please see Dick after the 

meeting. 

Other Reports (Dick) 

Chapter Info- Two chapters have recently disbanded. California Discoverys and the D’Zonas Chapters. 

 

New Chapter forming. There are a group of members with about 15 coaches in the process of establishing 

a new DOAI Chapter in the Southwest Region to prospectively be named Four Corners Discovery Owners. 

We expect to have more details published in the upcoming Newsletter. 

 

The board has established an additional non-voting position, National Technical Coordinator for Major 

Rallies. It will be filled by Kerry Pinkerton. 

 

Comments: From the Floor membership - 
 
Terri Magnason announced that the ladies are making a quilt for the National rally and are needing vol-
unteers to help work on the quilt. The monies raised will be Donated to the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation. 
Also, other items like Round Robin Quilt or Lap Blankets can be made and donated to be auctioned for 
the charity. 
 
 Main Motions – no motions were presented for General membership voting  
 
Announcements- We hope to see many of you at this year’s national rally in Gillette, Wyoming.  

Please Register as soon as possible. 

Adjournment:  

Motion to Adjourn made by John Ricciardi and Seconded by Glenn Magnason 

(Continued on next page) 
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A Friendly reminder to each chapter:  President please submit the information required by DOAI SR 
#7: 

 “6.  Chapters shall provide an initial list of officers to the DOAI Secretary, as well as by February 15 

of each year. Chapters shall also provide a list of officers to the DOAI Secretary whenever a change in 

leadership takes place.” 

 “7. By February 15 of each year, Chapters shall provide a complete current membership listing, in-

cluding membership numbers, to the Membership Coordinator.” 

Membership Coordinator Linda Griffith doaimembership@discoveryowners.com  

Please remember to include email addresses for each Chapter officer.  

Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this 2nd request. 

Cindy  

 

National Rally Master 

T 
he Southeast Regional Rally (Camp Discovery) at Lazydays Resort was a huge success 

There were 92 coaches attending the rally.  Camp Discovery is more of a technical ral-

ly where the various systems on your coaches are discussed.  Presenting these 22 tech-

nical seminars were Kerry Pinkerton, Jim Johnston, Gary Osborn, and Frank Miller.  Many of 

the attendees told me that the information presented in these seminars sent their minds into 

overload; there was so much information presented in so little time.  The notebooks this year were printed in 

color and all 98 of them went fast.  Of course, there were also 16 other seminars that weren’t technical in na-

ture. During the six nights of camping, there were six nights of entertainment, five dinners, a couple of lunch-

es, and free breakfasts every day.  The attendees had lots to do if they wanted. The rally host chapter (Florida 

Discovery Sunshiners) planned and carried out a terrific rally and I believe everyone attending had a great 

time. Hopefully, many will be returning next year. 

The Northwest Adventurers will be the host chapter for the 2022 DOAI National Rally. The Wyoming Stam-

pede will run from September 5-10, 2022 at the Gillette CAM-PLEX, 1635 Reata Dr., Gillette, WY 82718. 

This recently renovated and updated venue is a true gem of the Rocky Mountains and Great 

Plains. Registration will be conducted entirely on-line. The link is on the DOAI website. There are two tours 

available during the rally. They include the Bison Ranch Tour and the Eagle Butte Coal Mine Tour. More 

information will be in the July issue of the newsletter. 

The previously released dates and place for our 2023 National Rally fell through. It was to be held at Nor-

mandy Farms Campground in Foxborough, MA, September 25 - October 1, 2023. This is no longer the case 

as the campground would not provide us the use of their lodge on the weekend. I have a few other ideas I am 

working on for this rally and hope to announce the choice in the next newsletter. 

mailto:doaimembership@discoveryowners.com
https://www.cam-plex.com/


 

 

April 2022 Discovery Express  Page 10 

 Membership Coordinators 
 

S 
ince our last issue of Discovery Express please Welcome our new and reinstated mem-

bers listed here. I encourage them to explore and join a chapter. It is a wonderful way to 
meet new friends and share information about our D s and RVing. We continue to ask 

our membership to refer new members to DOAI.  Remember, you receive one year free mem-
bership for every three members referred. Print out the DOAI Membership Application and car-

ry a few in your coach for referrals. Ask them to list you on their application so we know who to 

give the credit to.  This list is covering new members November through January 2022.   

 

 

Linda Griffith 

(Photo not available 

for Le Brightman) 

William & Kristen Shawd / Hudson, OH 

Stephen & Sue Hiller / Crestview, FL 

Tim & Brenda Brinkman / Sugar Hill, GA 

Harold & LaVerne Williams / Santa Fe, TX 

Kenneth & Jo-Ann Miller / Harrington, DE 

Mike & Sherry Hill / Hawkins, TX 

Scott & Olina Reynolds / Ocala, FL 

Gary Simle / Riverbank, CA 

Steve Bailey /Stuart, FL 

Allen & Jan Green / Woodenville, WA 

Wesley & Chris Brooks / Kenton, OH 

Rob & Carol Odenwald / Candenton, MO 

Russ & Kari Farrelly / Battleground, WA 

Al & Rena Sottosanti / Anchorage, AK 

Marty Simmons / Silsbee, TX 

Christopher & Lynette Rice / Pelham, MA 

Mark Sanford / Dutton, AL 

Jerry & Angela Powell / Lebanon, TN 

Sean & Sheryl Morton Caldwell, ID 

Michael & Rhonda Adkins / Eldorado, OH 

Steven & Melissa Weber / Reserve, LA 

Josh & Danielle Caster / Alpine, CA 

Mike & Lisa Craddock / Albuquerque, NM 

Gordon & Jane Ryan / Ithaca, NY 

Stanley & Ann Long / Altmar, NY 

Vinny & Cheryl Galante / Walkill, NY 

Brent & Susan Fisher / Marble Falls, TX 

Dennis & Cindy Ross / Lakeland, FL 

Craig & Barbara Young / Lake Charles, LA 

Thomas & Cynthia Harper / Frisco, NC 

Irv & Hazel Westheimer / Clearwater, FL 

Rick & Cindy Martin / Mansfield, IL 

Claudio Borimonoff / Miramar, FL 

Dwight & Jane King / Henderson, NC 

Chris & Alyson Papuga / New Haven, CT 

Bobby & Sharon Slaughter / Bedford, IN 

John McGriff & Carol Feury / Pagosa Strings, CO 

Jeff & Brenda Brogli / Satellite Beach, FL 

Brent & Patty Nelson / Hernado, FL 

Darrell & Kerri Blackmore / Hampton, VA 

Tim & Shelly Salch Jurupa Valley, CA 

Allan Watts / Rochester, NM 

Vernon Evans & Brandon Hayes-Evans / Stuart, FL 

Wendy Mitchell / Glendora, CA 

Chip Young / Prescott, AZ 

Evan Dodds / Durham, NC 

Floyd Hand & Elizabeth Debaillon / Montgomery, TX 

Mark & Brenda Sutton / Longwood, Fl 

Joe & Bonnie Anderson / Valparaiso, IN 

Dave & Dena Musgraves / Mansfield, TX 

Mark & Leslie Perkins / West Linston, RI 

Guy & Stephanie Gustafson / Huntington, TX 

Patrick Connelly / Lakeside, AZ 

Ryan Malloy / Meridian, ID 

Ken & Marj Boyd / Oxford Station, ON 

Marc & Annette Epstein / Sharon, MA 

Dylan Smith & Marjory Johnson / Sanger, TX 

Michael Thomas / Asheboro, NC 

Matthew & Cheryl Siegel / Millstone, NJ 

Danielle Reichl / Tampa, FL 

Reeh & Wendy Wade / Fredricksburg, TX 
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 Region Reports 

Southeast Region Vice President 

T 
he Southeast Region Rally at Lazydays in Seffner, FL, at the end of January hosted 

by the Florida Sunshiners was a smashing success. Great food, excellent entertain-

ment, and special activities for the Gals. 

Camp Discovery was missed last year due to COVID so we were most grateful to Kerry Pink-

erton and his presenters to make Camp Discovery available once again, particularly for the 

new members of DOAI. There are many aspects of driving and living in our Discoveries that may come as a 

surprise to a new owner. Camp Discovery provides a wealth of information about many of the components 

and systems which, in turn, can make our RV experience more pleasurable, avoid problems, and save both 

time and expense should an issue arise. 

Some of the topics presented at Camp Discovery include the 12 volt systems (batteries, chargers, distribution, 

control), the 120 Volt systems (30 and 50 amp pedestal power, generators, inverters), heating and cooling 

systems, plumbing, slide-outs, levelers, and how to service/maintain the chassis (engine, transmission, brakes, 

generator). The topics covered all Discoveries from 1997 to the present, including the latest technology such 

as Aqua-Hot and FireFly. 

If you missed Camp Discovery, we are planning to provide and updated version at the SE Region Rally in 

Seffner next year so book your reservation early so that you don’t miss out!   

 

Technical Library and REV Owners Portal 

DOAI Technical Library Update 

Following the 2021 National Rally, we have been researching the practicality of creating a DOAI technical 

library of Discovery Documents that could be easily accessible by our members. These year and model spe-

cific documents would cover the Electrical, Plumbing and Structural Technical Drawings as well as the 

Components and Parts installed in our coaches by Fleetwood/REV. Particularly for coaches prior to 2008, 

much of documentation was not in a digital format. To access these drawings, a REV employee would need 

to locate the correct document in a warehouse of hundreds of thousands and scan it in order to download it for 

a customer.  

Currently, for documents already in a digital format, the Basic Drawings can be obtained by going to https://

www.fleetwoodrv.com/contact-us/ (or calling Customer Service at 800-322-8216) and with your Fleetwood 

Identification Number (FIN) and Vehicle Identification Number (VIN). You can request the Electrical, 

Plumbing, and Structure drawings for your coach. If available, you should receive the most 20-30 commonly 

needed PDF drawings by eMail. If you need any of the less common drawings you can request those but 

you’ll need to identify the specific item needed. 

Parts and Components installed in your RV can be found by going to https://revrvparts.com/ and entering 
the last 7 digits of your VIN (or your FIN) on the top line of the web page. Your Coach with the correct FIN 
and VIN should display.  
 

Frank Miller 

https://www.fleetwoodrv.com/contact-us/
https://www.fleetwoodrv.com/contact-us/
https://revrvparts.com/
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 DOAI Technical Library Update Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click View Vehicle to access the Build Sheet for your coach to see the following: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the left hand side you can select the area in the coach you are interested in and drill down to get specific 

parts. Under the Action column, the “eye” icon will get you full details, the “magnifying glass” may tell you 

where that item is used, and the “cart” icon will tell you if the item is available. 

The REV Owner Portal – REV is working to finalize an Owners Portal which will give owners access to elec-

trical, plumbing, and structural type drawings for the year and model of a Coach. Coach specific drawings 

will be available, by VIN or FIN, where proper documents exist. 

Given the massive effort being put forward by REV and the impact to volunteer labor needed to build and 

maintain a DOAI Technical Library, we will be directing requests for technical documentation to the REV 

resources at the current time. 

One of the most valuable DOAI resource available for answers to your coach specific issues and questions are 

the forums available by going to http://www.discoveryowners.com/egroup.asp. The forum for the Technical 

Support is https://groups.io/g/discoveryowners. There is also a Lifestyle Forum for the non-technical discus-

sions. The folks on the forum range from newbies to extremely knowledgeable members that willingly ad-

dress questions and issues across all years of Discoveries and their installed components. 

Another extremely valuable resource for live education is Camp Discovery held each year at the South East 

Region Rally in late January in Florida. 

Frank Miller 
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Southwest Region Vice President 

E 
xciting News!   There is a new Chapter being organized in the SW Region.  It is the 

work of Van Edelmann and his inspiration during the DOAI National rally this past 

Fall in Sevierville, TN. 

He has at least 15 coach families who have expressed interest in being a part of the Four Cor-

ners Discovery Owners Chapter.  Van has developed the bylaws with input from myself 

and others and they have been approved by the organizing members.  Also, the slate of offic-

ers has been approved by the founding members. By the way, if you would like to be a Charter Member of this 

exciting new Chapter, you must do it before the Chapter has been approved by the DOAI Board, likely around 

mid March 2022.  If you are interested, you may contact Van at vanedelmann@icloud.com 

Following are the list of members who have volunteered to be the Officers: 

 President - Van Edelmann 
 Vice President - Jay Bodam 
 Treasurer - Gary Kemer 
 ecretary - Harlan and Bonna Steinie  
 Rally Master - Greg Chaffee 
 
Also, both previous chapters, the D'Zonas and Discovery California, have recently disbanded and are no longer 

DOAI Chapters.  So the Four Corners Discovery Owners Chapter is the only active chapter in the SW Re-

gion. Bruce 

 

North Central Region Vice President 

I 
’m very excited about taking over the role of VP North Central Region, replacing Bruce 

Plum. I know this will be a tough act to following but really looking forward to work-

ing with both the Ozark and Midwest Discovery group. It has only been a month since 

taking this position and now just starting to get my feet wet. I attended my first Board of  

 

 

(Continued on next page) 

DOAI—More than “Just” A Newsletter 

Discover the many ways in which your membership pays off.  Click here:  www.discoveryowners.com and 
you’ll be taken to the DOAI website.  There you will find links to: 
 
Consolidated Rally Schedule DOAI Membership Sponsors 
Helpful Contacts for Discovery Owners DOAI Information/Invitation for Non-Members 
DOAI Name Badge and Decal ordering information Application for DOAI Membership 
Classified sale ads for Discoverys and National Rally information and registration form 
Discovery-related Items Regional Rally information and registration form 
Hints and Tips and so much more …. 

Bruce Plumb 

Gary Klemmer 

mailto:vanedelmann@icloud.com
http://www.discoveryowners.com
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 North Central Region Vice President Continued 

Director meeting at Camp Discovery where I met the other board members and was able to get an in-depth 

look at the what is happing and plans for the future. There are exciting times coming within the DOIA plan-

ning group along with all the chapter rallies (Ozark with the rolling rally from Nashville to Memphis and 

Midwest joint rally with the Northeast group) and the up coming National rally in Gillette Wyoming. I’m 

looking forward to meeting up with the new and old members that are active in these regional chapters.  Gary 

 

North West Region Vice President  

G 
reetings everyone. 

Our Northwest Adventurers chapter had three coaches representing the North 

West at Camp Discovery. Greg and Julie Chaffee, Ron and Joyce Tanner and 

Glenn and Terri Magnuson. We had a great time meeting new friends and visiting 

old friends.   

Our Northwest Adventurers Chapter is working to make the National Rally in Gillette Wyo-

ming, a success. The sign up form is now available on the DOAI website. (Thank you Gale Culbertson). The 

Cam-Plex there is a beautiful, newly remodeled facility. Wyoming is a gorgeous state and the Gillette area 

offers many things to see. Besides the tours that we have set up, there is a car and a mine museum. Mount 

Rushmore, and Crazy Horse monument are an easy day drive to the east, and The Battle of The little Bighorn 

an easy one day drive to the west. 

Our rally dates are September 5th thru September 11th, with a 3 day early arrival available, and unlimited 

stay late available @ $28 per day.  See Page 15 for additional information about the rally. 

We look forward to seeing everyone there.  Glenn 

 

 

South Central Region Vice President  

D 
ick Tracy, our DOAI President, reached out to me recently to fulfill Harry Bru-

ton's term as the South Central Vice President. Harry is a greatly respected mem-

ber of DOAI; however, due to some health concerns that need his full attention, 

he is not able to dedicate the time he would like to the South Central Vice President role. I 

was honored to be considered for the position and will try to live up to Harry's standards. I 

was officially voted into office at the Board of Directors meeting at Camp Discovery 2022. 

Becky, my beautiful bride of 24 years, and I purchased our Discovery 40E in February 

2017. We enjoy traveling in our motorhome with our two "boys" (bearded collie dogs) seeing what this great 

country has to offer and attending rallies. We enjoy meeting new DOAI members at the rallies and definitely 

enjoy spending time with our Discovery Texans family. I look forward to working with everyone to continue 

to build on the great group we have here at DOAI. 

 

Glenn Magnuson 

Mel Pless 

https://www.discoveryowners.com/home.html
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfE9oC-APLZJVxCDz_VXBH1MJico0TqIU_GHtCsmtUfMcuqLw/viewform
https://www.cam-plex.com/business/cam-plex-facilities
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 Chapter Reports  
 

Blue Ridge Discoverys 
 

B 
lue Ridge Membership has dropped some. As of March 1 we are at 58 coaches. 
Membership loss is mostly due to longtime members electing to not travel and sell-
ing their coaches. To them we wish our very best.  

I would like to welcome to the club so far this year Rick and Cindy Martin from Mansfield, 
Illinois, and Larry and Karen Deese from Calabash, North Carolina. Rick and Cindy have 
also joined the Blue Ridge/Florida Grande owners club, making a total of 14 members own-
ing lots at Florida Grande. 

Our Spring rally will be in Geneva on the Lake Ohio May 2nd – May 9th .  Registration is still open if you 
would like to join us. 

Blue Ridge will host the 2023 Camp Discovery at Seffner, Florida. Our theme will be “Mardi Gras.” We 
have our team leaders in place and have started the planning process.  Registration should be out soon.  

The winter season is coming to an end and I think life is starting to get back to normal. Please be safe as you 
return to your home base, or start you spring travels.   Jim 

 

NorthWest Adventurers  

I 
t's time to announce the WYOMING STAMPEDE, the 2022 DOAI National 

Rally in Gillette, Wyoming, this September:  Registration is on-line ONLY.  

Announcement Follows: 

The Northwest Adventurers DOAI chapter is pleased to announce and host the 2022 

DOAI National Rally. The Wyoming Stampede will run from September 5-10, 2022 at 

the Gillette CAM-PLEX, 1635 Reata Dr., Gillette, WY 82718. This recently renovated 

and updated venue is a true gem of the Rocky Mountains and Great Plains.  

Rally Arrival:  Monday, September 5, 2022 
Rally Departure:  Sunday, September 11, 2022 
 

Registration Fees (Information only - Complete registration to choose options) 

 - Two-Person Coach $399 

 - One-Person Coach  $335 

 - Guests staying in your coach  $100 each 

 - Maximum of three days early arrival  $  28 per day 

 - 'Unlimited' late departures  $  28 per day (Not to DOAI) 

 - Golf  $  60 per person 

 - Bison Ranch Tour  $  25 per person 

 - Eagle Butte Coal Mine Tour  $    5 per person  

 

(Continued on next page) 

Host Rally Member 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfE9oC-APLZJVxCDz_VXBH1MJico0TqIU_GHtCsmtUfMcuqLw/viewform?usp=pp_url
https://www.discoveryowners.com/home.html
https://www.camplex.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfE9oC-APLZJVxCDz_VXBH1MJico0TqIU_GHtCsmtUfMcuqLw/viewform?usp=pp_url
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 NorthWest Adventurers Continued 

 

Registration will be conducted entirely on-line. You will select the options above when you register. Registra-
tion payment will be mailed to the Rally Registrar, below: 

Linda Culbertson  
12524 E 47 Lane 
Yuma, AZ 85367 
 

For registration assistance contact:  
Linda: 509-961-0078, galk.culb@gmail.com 
Gale:   509-961-3458, gale44c@gmail.com 
 

Mason Dixon Discoverys 
 

A 
 number of our members attended this year’s SE Region rally and the feedback 

was very positive.  A big “Thank You” to the Florida Discovery Sunshiners for all 

their hard work to plan and conduct another great rally.  Just a reminder, our chap-

ter will host the 2024 SE Rally so it will soon be time to start planning for that effort. 

Our next chapter rally will be at the Old Mill Stream Campground at Dutch Wonderland in 

Lancaster, Pennsylvania, with arrival day on May 11 and departure on May 15.  For those 

who want to attend but have not yet make camping reservations, you need to contact the 

campground right away at (717) 299-2314.  There are just five open spots left of those set 

aside for our chapter. 

We plan a group outing to see the new Sight and Sound Theater production of King David as well as a trip to 

Paradise, Pennsylvania, and back on the Strasburg Rail Road, America’s oldest continuously operated rail-

road.  Step back in time with their steam locomotive and restored rail cars.  Also, no trip to Lancaster would 

be complete without an outing to one of the excellent Amish restaurants. 

Becky and I are still in Scottsdale, AZ, for medical treatment.  If things remain on track we will start home in 

a little over two weeks.  

 

Midwest Discoverers 
 

T 
he Midwest Discoverers enjoyed a great 2021 with two chapter rallies, several 

informal gatherings, and great attendance at the national rally where we added 

four coaches to our chapter! Our fall rally was held in the Detroit, Michigan , 

area and was fully booked. Fortunately our plans were unaffected by the pandemic and 

we enjoyed visits to the Henry Ford Museum, Greenfield Village, The Ford Rouge as-

sembly plant, Belle Isle, and an especially memorable morning at the Detroit Parade 

Company. 

 

(Continued on next page) 

Chapter Prez 
Paul Skiff 

mailto:galk.culb@gmail.com
mailto:gale44c@gmail.com
https://www.dutchwonderland.com/old-mill-stream-campground
https://lancasterpa.com/attractions/sight-and-sound-theatre/
https://www.strasburgrailroad.com/
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 Midwest Discoverers Continued 
 

The Parade Company holds the annual America’s Thanksgiving Day Parade, which is televised nationally. 

We saw floats under construction for last year’s parade. It was spectacular. Ruth and I enjoyed working with 

John and Mary Ann Hooper to make this a fantastic rally. Everyone from the chapter pitched in with food, 

tents, firewood, and happy hour supplies. As you can see from the pictures, our busy schedule required fre-

quent fortification for the participants. 

 The chapter has a full schedule again this year, starting with a joint spring rally with the Noreasters in 

Lancaster, PA. Pat and Russ Baldwin will be our rally masters and we’ve filled all the sites. For the fall, we 

have a rally scheduled a week after the national in the Wisconsin Dells area. We’re experimenting with a 

“host-less” rally approach to reduce the rally workload and encourage more volunteers, and possibly more 

rallies. We should also have good representation at the DOAI National Rally in Gillette this fall.  

 In closing, I’d like to say thanks to our outgoing president, Chris Wooddell, who ensured a superb job dur-

ing his abbreviated tenure. We would have loved to have reelected him for several more terms. He is transi-

tioning to SOB status in our chapter, a well-deserved title. Thanks Chris! 

Phil 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on next page 
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 Midwest Discoverers Continued 
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 Discovery Texans 

D 
iscovery Texans had a great January rally in Bullard, Texas. We had 12 coaches pre-

sent. We had a Washer Tournament for the first time, and everyone enjoyed playing. 

The winners even received trophies. Several of the Texans participated in a Rolling 

Rally from Bullard, Texas to Seffner, Florida for the Southeast Regional rally. The meals were 

good and so was the entertainment. We had 12 Discovery Texans rigs present for the Seffner 

rally. We enjoyed the Florida sunshine and warmer weather. A lot of folks enjoyed going over to Parksdale 

to enjoy the strawberry shortcake and strawberry milkshakes. 

We are looking forward to our next rally In March. We are going to Durant, Oklahoma and in 

April we go to Fredericksburg, Texas. If anyone is going to be in the area of one of our rallies, 

please consider joining us. We have our Guest Form on the DOAI website under Chapters. Be sure to call the 

park to make sure sites are available. 

Rally Schedule for 2022 
 

 April 27-30, (departing May1st) November 2-6, (departing 7th) 
 The Vineyards of Fredericksburg Skyline Ranch RV Resort 
 Fredericksburg, Texas Bandera, Texas 
  
 

Rally Schedule for 2023 

 January 11-14, (departing 15th) 
 Antique Capital RV Park 
 Gladewater, Texas 
 

President 
Linda Griffith 
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 Ozark Discovery  

H 
ello to all our friends who are enjoying the warm weather or suffering in the 

cold temperatures and snow! 

It seems that the COVID pandemic has eased up, and we are able to enjoy more 

activities without restrictions.  Thank goodness!  We hope that everyone has stayed safe 

and well. 

Ozarks Discovery Chapter’s Spring 2022 Rally is being held in two parts; Nashville May 

16 – 19 and Memphis May 19 - 23.  We are still working on plans for activities, but sites 

are being held at the Nashville RV Resort and Cabins for May 14 - 19, and Memphis KOA May 19 - 23.  If 

you plan to attend please contact these campgrounds to make reservations. 

We would also like to encourage everyone to attend the DOAI National Rally in Gillette, Wyoming, in Sep-

tember.  Watch the DOAI website where you will also find information about planned activities.  

The Ozarks Discovery Chapter is open to anyone as a member of DOAI, and we welcome and encourage 

those that are interested in joining to contact Randy Conklen, Don Muskopf, or Ricky Keen. We look forward 

to seeing old friends and making new ones!   

Prayers for the Ukrainian People 

 

Four Corners Discovery Owners 

T 
he Southwest will have a new DOAI chapter in March.  It will be called the 

“Four Corners Discovery Owners” and will encompass the states of Arizo-

na, Colorado, New Mexico and Utah.  However, like the rest of the DOAI 

chapters, you don’t have to reside in any of the four states to join.  There will be 15 

coaches consisting of 26 people as charter members. Proposed chapter by-laws and a 

membership roster are currently before the DOAI Board for approval.   

Although there are no rallies planned at this time, an initial meeting will be held in 

the greater Phoenix area on March 30,2022 to discuss this topic plus others.  For 

more information on meeting or to join the new chapter, contact Van Edelmann at 

vanedelmann@icloud.com, Tel. 757-630-7797. 

 

 

 

Van Edelmann 

Chapter Pres  

https://nashvillervresortandcabins.com/
https://www.discoveryowners.com/nextrally.html
mailto:rmconklen@frontier.com
mailto:wingstoflydlm@gmail.com
mailto:rkeen120@gmail.com
mailto:vanedelmann@icloud.com
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 Book Club 

H 
ello Readers: 

What a great Ladies’ gathering and book club get together at the Discov-

ery Rally in Seffner, Florida.  Thank you Jory Solomon and the Florida 

Sunshine Ladies for hosting a great meeting.  Special thanks as well to Mark Soloman 

for the preparation, set-up, and hanging out during our Zoom meeting with author 

Gerri Almand.  If you were unable to attend, you missed a good meeting, if you have 

not read Gerri’s book the Reluctant RV Wife, I encour-

age you to read it, we can all relate.  Gerri has written 

two follow up books – Home is Where The RV Is and Running From COVID In 

Our RV. 

Again thank you to the Florida Sunshine Ladies – not thinking we could top 

that seminar. 

For the rally in Gillette, Wyoming, I have chosen the book – 

One for the Blackbird, One for the Crow by Olivia Hawker.  I have not read it 

yet, but it sounds appropriate for the area of our rally.  Hope to see many of our 

readers at the Wyoming Rally - stay safe, Spring is soon to arrive, happy travel-

ing. 

 

Editor Comments 

I 
t was good seeing old and new friends at the 2022 Southeast Region Rally.  Flor-

ida Discovery Sunshiners hosted an outstanding rally.  Several photos are below.   

 

 

 

 

Jeanne Stewart 

Gary Osburn—Dog parade, 4 Feb 2022 Ron and Anne Spearman 

Continued on next page 
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 Editor Comments Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greg Rogers, 4 Feb 2022 

Jill and Stanley Keifer 

John Griffith and Joe Mire 

Peter and Shirley Fleckenstein 

Russ Baldwin 

Continued on next page 
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 Editor Comments Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandra Mike and Linda Griffith—taken at FMA Rally 

Danuta and James Mason 
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 2022 Calendar of  Important Dates 
 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter deadlines include reports from all executive officers, region vice presidents, coordinators, chapters, major rally masters, 
as well as regular recurring features. Other deadlines include those items listed as responsibilities of officers as detailed in DOAI 
Bylaws and Standing Rules, plus deadlines set by financial and governmental institutions, as well as certain necessary one-time 
deadline submissions, or deadlines in connection with biennial DOAI elections (2022 is an election year). Due to the variance in 
national rally dates, certain required submission dates will change from year to year. 
 

January 2022 
1 – January Discovery Express published 
15 – Planning commences for 2022 National Rally 
31 – Deadline for Commonwealth of Virginia registration fee 

and annual report submitted by DOAI Registered Agent 
 31-Jan 6-Feb—Southeast Regional Rally, Seffner, FL 

TBD–BOD meeting, Seffner, Fla. 
 
February 2022 

1 – National Rally Master submits preliminary budget for 
2022 National Rally to BOD 

15 – Deadline for chapter officer list to Secretary 
15 – Deadline for chapter membership list with 

membership numbers to Membership Coordinator 
 
 

March 2022 
1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for April issue to 

Editor 
1 – Deadline for previous year’s financial and audit reports 

to Editor 
 
 

April 2022 
1 – April Discovery Express published 

 
May 2022 

15 – Deadline to file DOAI 2021 tax return with IRS 
 
 

June 2022 
 1 – Regional Rally Master submits budget for 2023 

Regional Rally to National Rally Master and BOD 
1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for July issue 

to Editor 
1 – Deadline for notice of general meeting to be held during 

2022 National Rally to Editor 
 
July 2022 

1 – July Discovery Express published 

 
 
August 2022 

1 – President and Treasurer develop 2023 DOAI budget for 
approval by BOD 

TBA – Deadline to register for 2022 National Rally 
 
 
September 2022 

1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for October issue 
to Editor 

5-11 2022 National Rally CamPlex Gillette, Wyoming.  
TBA – President and Treasurer present 2023 DOAI budget 

for approval at National Rally general membership 
meeting 

    2023 National Rally Normandy Farms, Foxboro, MA from 
             25 September-1 October 

 
 

October 2022 
1 – October Discovery Express published 
6 – DOAI insurance policy and surety bond expires 
 
 

November 2022 
 

 
December 2022 

1 – Rally Master of 2022 National Rally submits final 
  financial report to National Rally Master, who submits it  
              to Treasurer, who submits it to BOD 

1 – Deadline for officer and chapter reports for January issue 
to Editor 

1 – Deadline for approved DOAI 2023 budget to Editor 
 

 
 
 
 

Updated November 22, 2021 
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APRIL 2022 DOAI DIRECTORY 

Board of Directors, Chapters, Standing Committees, Other 

  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS/VOTING 
President 
Dick Tracy, 6 Cambridge Ct,  
Fleetwood, PA 19522-1018; 
610.207.2016; dtracy@ptd.net  

Executive Vice President 
John Ricciardi, 477 The Gardens 
Dr, Crossville TN 38555-0301; 
252.619.6485 
john.l.ricciardi@gmail.com  

Past President 
Ron Wacker, 5753 Hwy 85N #5175, 
Crestview FL 32536-9365; 
813.240.6552; 
discovery@rvfunhome.com 
 
Vice President for Development  
John Baker, 8419 Clover Leaf Dr, 
Richmond TX 77469-4867; 
281.814.0004; bakerjohn@swbell.net  

Secretary 
Cindy Welch, 2887 Goat Creek Rd., 
#6206, Kerrville, TX. 78028-9466; 
214.717.3985; 
doaisecretary@discoveryowners.com  

Treasurer 
Linda Culbertson, PO Box 316, 
Naches, WA 98937;509.961.0078 
doaitreasurer@discoveryowners.com  

National Rally Master 
Fred Jecks, 840 N Atmore Cir, Deltona 
FL 32725-3341; 386.801.1256; 
fred.jecks@gmail.com  

North Central Region Vice President 
(IL, IN, IA, KS, MI, MN, MO, NE, ND, 
SD, WI, MB, ON) 
Gary Klemmer, 3306 Metcalf Rd, 
Lakeport, MI 48059-2562; 
810.385.9220; gaklem@comcast.net  

Northeast Region Vice President  
(CT, ME, MA, NH, NJ, NY, OH, PA, 
RI, VT, NB, NL, NS, PE, QC) Russ 
Baldwin, 12 Bruce St, Tewksbury MA 
01876-3702; 978.851.5115; 
508.572.8002; 
russbaldwin2@gmail.com  

Northwest Region Vice President 
(AK, CO, ID, MT, OR, UT, WA, 
WY, AB, BC, NT, SK, YT) 
Glenn Magnuson, 4530 110th Pl NE, 
Marysville WA 98271-8351; 425-  
330-8851; 
dungeness12@gmail.com  

South Central Region Vice 
President (AR, LA, OK, TX) 
Mel Pless; 165 Rainbow Dr, #6589, 
Livingston, TX. 77399-1065; 
713.822.6879; mpless@pless.org 
 
 

 
Southeast Region Vice President 
(AL, DE, FL, GA, KY, MD, MS, 
NC, SC, TN, VA, WV) 
Frank Miller, 2735 Riverdale Ct, Fort 
Mill, SC 29707; 704.965.7901 
cltmiller@cardina.rr.com  
 
Southwest Region Vice President 
(AZ, CA, CO, HI, NV, NM, UT)  
Bruce Plumb, 4384 State Hwy Y, 
Galena MO 65656-4604; 
417.239.4544; 417-619-4235; 
bruce@ranchgrandkid.com 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS/NON-
VOTING  
Membership Coordinator 
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321, 
Hallettsville, TX 77964-0321 
903.363.6121/Le Brightman 
doaimembership@discoveryowners.com  

Merchandise Coordinator 
Jody Bruce, 25340 Plum St, Brooksville 
FL 34601-4716; 813.920.1234; 
813.744.0411; bruce7073@gmail.com  
 
National Technical Coord for Major 
Rallies 
Kerry Pinkerton 
284 N. Dayhill Rd, Harvest, Al  
35749-9569; 256.679.4488; 
pinkertonk@mchsi.com 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Glenda Angus, 297 Tylertown Rd, 
Clarksville TN 37040-5514; 

931.552.7409; 931.624.3816; 

angusg@charter.net  

Webmaster 
Robert Orr, 127 Greatwood Dr, White 
GA 30184-4805; 770.354.3090; 
webmaster@discoveryowners.com 
Website: www.discoveryowners.com  
 
CHAPTERS AND PRESIDENTS  
Blue Ridge Discoverys (SE Region) 
Jim Pinkerton, 4637 SE 94th Ave 
(Lot 56), Webster, FL 33597; 
618.977.6703; 
jepinker@wisperhome.com  
 
Discovery Texans (SC Region)  
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321,  
Hallettsville TX 77964-0321;  
903.363.6121; 
ldgriffith01@gmail.com  

Florida Discovery Sunshiners (SE 
Region) Bruce Bruce, 25340 Plum St, 
Brooksville FL 34601-4716; 
813.744.0411; bruce7073@gmail.com  

Mason-Dixon Discoverys (SE Region) 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  

 

Midwest Discoverers (NC Region) 
Phil Skiff, 2228 Ostrum Dr, 
Waterford, MI 48328-1825; 
248.613.6444 
maxparadox@hotmail.com 
 
Noreaster Discoverys (NE Region) 
Bob Stewart, 6948 Rt  60 S,  
Cassadaga NY 14718-8991; 
716.679.8991; zetapig@netsync.net  

Northwest Adventurers (NW 
Region) Glenn Magnuson, 4530 110th 
Pl NE, Marysville WA 98271-8351; 
425.330.8851; 
president@nwadoai.com  

Ozarks Discovery (NC 
Region) Randy Conklen, 1753 
100th Avenue New Holland, IL 
62671; 217.737.6710 
rmconklen@gmail.com  

STANDING COMMITTEES AND 
OTHERS 
Audit Committee 
Jim Guggia 867 Sunshine Ct  
Santa Maria, CA 93455 
905.310.3486; jguggiai@verizon.net 

Caring for Our Family 
Linda Griffith, PO Box 321, 
Hallettsville TX 77964-0321; 
903.363.6121; 
ldgriffith01@gmail.com  

Membership Committee 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  

Nominating Committee 
Ron Wacker, 5753 Hwy 85N #5175, 
Crestview FL 32536-9365; 
813.240.6552; 
discovery@rvfunhome.com  

Registered Agent 
Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, 
King George VA 22485-5210; 
540.663.3725; 540.379.6767; 
marshall@megodwin.com  

Website Committee 
Robert Orr, 127 Greatwood Dr,  
White, GA 30184-4805; 
770.354.3090; 
robertjorr@outlook.com  
 – and – 
Bob Cook, 876 Higgins Ave, Deltona 
FL 32738-7971; 386.860.8274; 
bobandmarycook@gmail.com  


